
Mental Health Association of Wells County 
Minutes 

March 8, 2010 
 

The meeting was opened by the Secretary, Paul Bonham at 6:30 pm at the Wells Carnegie Annex.  
Those members attending were Sharon McMillan, June Grove, Ashley Stinson, Jean Reef, Bill Hanson, Gwen 
Payne, Pete Cole, Nancy Bonham, Paul Bonham, and one guest, Jim Reef.  A motion was made by Pete Cole to 
approve the minutes of the last meeting as presented   The motion was seconded by Nancy Bonham and passed 
by a unanimous vote.  A motion was made by Paul Bonham to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  The 
motion was seconded by Jean reef and was passed by a unanimous vote.  Pete Cole stated that a paper needs to 
filed with the Secretary of State and the County Clerk stating that we would be ‘Doing Business As’ the 
Behavior and Recovery Resource Center of Wells County.   A motion was made by Ashley Stinson to have Pete 
Cole get the papers and file with appropriate offices.  Nancy Bonham seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously.   
  
Committee Reports; 

The Education Committee will be meeting after the board meetings in the future.  This should be more 
convenient for all concerned.  It was decided that June Grove would write an article about the Widow to Widow  
program.  This may spark some interest for them.   
There were no other committee reports. 
 
Old Business;   

The Senior Expo will be held on May 6th from 9 am to 3 pm at the 4-H Community Center.  The 
question was “Do we want to participate and who would take charge?’  It was reported that if we get our 
application in early, we could pick a good spot for our booth.  The cost is $225.00.  Nancy Bonham volunteered 
to be the front person and several said they would be available to help man the booth.  A motion was made by 
Ashley Stinson for the Association to be at the Senior Expo and to pay the $225.00 fee.  The motion was 
seconded by Jean Reef and it passed unanimously.  

 
New Business:  

A Prescription discount card was distributed to the members.  The cards were received from FreeUSA 
Drug plan.   This is a neighborhood assistance program. 
It announced that a Poverty meeting will be held on May 26th in Huntington.   
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 19th at 6:30 pm, due to the fact that Sgt. Rick Hall will be 
having a program in the schools on April 12th. 
 
Please note that the next meeting will be on Monday, April 19th at 6:30 pm. 
 
Paul Bonham, Secretary 
 


